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North American Energy Standards Board

1301 Fannin, Suite 2350, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

July 5, 2006
TO:
NAESB Board Members, Posting for Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Laura Kennedy, NAESB Meeting/Project Manager
RE:
Draft Minutes from the NAESB Board of Directors Meeting and Strategic Session, and NAESB Meeting of the Members – June 22, 2006
NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

NAESB BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING & STRATEGIC SESSION
NAESB MEETING OF THE MEMBERS

June 22, 2006 in San Antonio, TX
Draft Minutes
1.  
Administration and Welcome
Mr. Boswell read the antitrust guidelines.  Mr. Stepenovitch welcomed the Board Members and guests.  Mr. Horting moved, seconded by Mr. Desselle, to adopt the agenda.  The motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Lucas moved, seconded by Mr. Haynes, to adopt the draft minutes from the March 23, 2006 meeting as the final minutes.  The motion passed unanimously.  The final minutes from the March 23, 2006 Board meeting are posted on the NAESB website at http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd032306fm.doc.
2.
Meeting of the Members
The Board of Directors took a brief recess, while the NAESB Annual Meeting of the Members was conducted in accordance with Article VI of the Certificate.
Review of key accomplishments:  Ms. McQuade presented the review of the 2005 Key Accomplishments included in the presentation titled “Meeting of the Members” posted for this meeting:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p1_meeting%20of%20the%20members.pdf.  Supporting documentation for the Key Accomplishments can also be found behind Tab 4 of the Board Book.
Review of standards adopted:  Ms. McQuade presented the review of the Standards Adopted in 2005 included in the presentation titled “Meeting of the Members” posted for this meeting:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p1_meeting%20of%20the%20members.pdf.  Supporting documentation for the Standards Adopted in 2005 can also be found behind Tab 4 of the Board Book.
Also as accomplishments in 2005, sunset provisions were applied to the NAESB certificate on January 1, 2005.  The sunset provision was extended to December 31, 2014.  In March 2005, ANSI reviewed the NAESB governance documents to ensure that NAESB meets the “ANSI Essential Requirements”.  NAESB received notification that it meets the ANSI requirements for a Standards Development Organization.
In April, 2005, the WEQ Procedures were modified to reflect an additional at-large sub-segment in each WEQ segment.  
NAESB is working with Sandia National Laboratories in its effort to prepare a surety assessment of the NAESB technical standards.  This effort began in October 2005 and it is the expectation that the report will be completed by the end of the 2nd Quarter, 2006. 

In November, 2005, the auditing firm Dishongh, Jankowski and Eubank PC, conducted a financial review of NAESB.  No changes to NAESB accounting reports or process were recommended.
Review of partnerships with agencies and trade associations:  NAESB continues to hold its Monthly Update calls.  The WEQ also participates in the NERC/NAESB/IRC Joint Interface Committee (JIC) meetings to review requests that are submitted to NERC and NAESB.  NAESB has visited with executives of trade associations, the FERC, NARUC, and the Department of Energy to review activities and plans.  Additional information can be found behind Tab 4 of the Board Book.
3.
Review of Board Responsibilities

Mr. Boswell conducted a review of Board Responsibilities titled “Board:  The Good, The Bad & The Ugly”.  This presentation was posted subsequent to this meeting on the Board page:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p2_non%20profit%20boards.pdf.  Supplemental information, including excerpts from the NAESB Certificate and Bylaws, can be found behind Tab 5 (pages 40-42) of the Board Book.
Mr. Brown asked whether Board Members have responsibility to the specific quadrants they represent within the NAESB organization.  Mr. Boswell stated that a Board Member’s primary responsibility is to NAESB, secondary responsibility is to the quadrant, and tertiary responsibility is to his employer.  Mr. Boswell noted that NAESB was created with the Board of Directors and the Executive Committees with the thought that at the Executive Committee level, Executive Committee members would be expected to represent their interests, while Board Members have a duty to do what is best for the interest of the organization as a whole.
Mr. Haynes asked if there were specific examples when a Board Member would need to excuse himself from voting due to conflicts.  Mr. Boswell stated that when a company has submitted a bid to provide a good or service; when the corporation is involved in litigation; or if voting could undermine the Board Member’s employer’s legal position are examples of when a Board Member would need to excuse himself from voting on a particular item.
Mr. Brown asked if NAESB Board Members have the authority to speak for the organization.  Mr. Boswell stated that a Board Member can speak to anything the Board has enunciated as policy.  Regardless of the Board Member’s vote on a particular item, the Board Member must enunciate the outcome of the vote as NAESB’s policy.
4.
Strategic Session
Review of the last strategic session:  Ms. McQuade provided the review of the strategic session held on June 22, 2005.  The presentation, titled, “Review of NAESB Strategic Session”, was posted subsequent to the Board meeting on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p3_2005%20strategic%20session%20results.pdf.  Supplemental information can be found behind Tab 6 (pages 44-57) of the Board Book.

Ms. McQuade stated that NAESB has taken the following action on the items identified at the last strategic session:  continued discussion of NAESB’s coordination with NERC on gas-electric coordination issues with the NERC Board of Trustees; the WEQ and WGQ Executive Committees modified their Annual Plans to include general gas-electric interdependency items; the Retail Quadrant Annual Plans were modified to include development of model business practices for non-competitive markets; and the WGQ Executive Committee added an Annual Plan item for Part B of Request R03035.
Gas-Electric Interdependency:  Ms. McQuade began the review of the work of the Gas-Electric Interdependency Committee included in the presentation titled “Gas-Electric Interdependency Issues” that was posted for this meeting:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p4_geic%20presentation.pdf.  Supplemental information, including excerpts of the February 24, 2006 GEIC Report (the GEIC Report), was included in the Board Book behind Tab 7 (pages 59-65).

Mr. Novak presented Issue 1 in the GEIC Report.  Mr. Novak stated that after NAESB submitted the GEIC Report to the FERC on February 24, 2006, the FERC has clarified that any fluctuation on capacity release has to be within the bounds of the recourse rate.  Mr. Novak stated that if NAESB pursued development of standards to address Issue 1, the standards would have to be within the bounds of the recourse rate.  Ms. Crockett presented Issue 2 in the GEIC Report.  Ms. Crockett noted that Issue 2 was intricately tied to Issue 4:  they impact the cycles of the gas and electric industries.  Ms. McQuade noted that the assumption in Issue 2 was that a customer would need to have firm transportation on the pipeline in order to take advantage of the additional intraday nomination.  Ms. Crockett stated that the change in bumping would be for the benefit of those holding firm transportation.  Mr. Kruse presented Issue 3 in the GEIC Report.  Mr. Kruse stated that Issue 3 give pipelines’ scheduling flexibility for firm shippers and allow the pipeline to shift delivery points within a pipeline path without having to go back through the delivery cycle.  Mr. Dison presented Issue 4.  Mr. Dison stated that though the organized RTO markets were developed as part of an extensive stakeholder process approved by the FERC, there is still a disconnect between the clearing of those markets and the early day nomination cycles.  Ms. McQuade reviewed Issue 5.  Ms. York reviewed Issue 6 in the GEIC Report.  Ms. York noted that the FERC NOPR in Docket No. RM05-25, the FERC requests definitions for terms that the NAESB WEQ has been unable to reach consensus for in the past.  Ms. McQuade reviewed the Conclusions in the GEIC Report and the related actions that have been undertaken by NAESB and other organizations, including the Department of Energy and NECPUC, to highlight the issues identified in the GEIC Report.
The Board discussed whether the GEIC should be disbanded as it is not holding meetings at this time.  After further discussion, it was the consensus of the Board to keep the GEIC as an active committee of the Board, but to put the GEIC in a dormant or inactive state.  This will put the GEIC in position to be able to address any action by the FERC or other organizations on the GEIC Report.
Retail Directions:  Mr. Haynes stated that the Board Book includes a list of possible areas of standards development identified by the Retail Awareness Committee, the Retail Structure Review Committee, and during the Retail Leadership meetings (the list can be found behind Tab 8 on page 73 of the Board Book).  Mr. Bourbonnais added that the list was developed as a result of communication with other organizations and their members, such as EEI and AGA.
Ms. McQuade asked if the items in the list should be added to the Retail Quadrants’ Annual Plan for 2007.  Mr. Bourbonnais stated that the items should not be added to the Annual Plans at this time.  Mr. Bourbonnais stated that the Retail Structure Review Committee will meet on July 6 to develop talking points for NAESB representatives to use while attending the NARUC Summer Meeting in San Francisco, California.

Mr. Bourbonnais stated that the Retail Structure Review Committee will present its Final Report at the December 2006 Board meeting.  He noted that the Retail Quadrants have action items on the Annual Plan that will provide work for 2007.

Mr. Kruse stated that the Retail Structure Review Committee should be working to broaden the membership base before it broadens the work load of the Retail Quadrants.  Mr. Bourbonnais stated that it is not likely that membership will expand because retail choice is not growing.  The Retail Structure Review Committee and others are working to determine if there are other areas that are ripe for development of model business practices.  Mr. Haynes added that there is not likely to be an increase in membership unless the Retail Quadrants are working on areas that are relevant to the industry participants.
Mr. Koogler stated that an additional possible area for standards development is Conservation Load Management.  He stated that several non-choice state commissions are evaluating what the industry is doing on the demand side to determine what the industry participants are doing to encourage customers to utilize less energy.

Wholesale Gas Directions:  Mr. Buccigross stated that most of the work in the Wholesale Gas Quadrant is in the area of gas quality.  Supplemental materials for this agenda item can be found behind Tab 9, pages 75-87, of the Board Book.  The Wholesale Gas Quadrant has completed Parts A and B of Request No. R03035 ((A) Establish web-based reporting of existing gas quality parameters; (B) standardize methodologies for calculating gas quality parameters).  The recommendation for Part B is posted for ratification, with ballots due on June 23, 2006.  On June 15, 2006, the FERC adopted a policy statement on gas quality and interchangeability.  Mr. Buccigross stated that the standards adopted by the WGQ do not contradict the policy statement.
National Fuel Gas Distribution recently submitted Request No. R06008 to modify WGQ Business Practice Standard 4.3.90 to clarify that all available data at representative points should be made available by Transmission Service Providers.  This request will be taken up by the WGQ Business Practices Subcommittee.  It is the expectation that Request No. R06008 will be addressed before the end of the year.
During the May 2006 Monthly Update Call, FERC staff reviewed the proposed FERC eTariff program and discussed the different levels granularity required in the proposed eTariff requirements and the WGQ Informational Postings standards.  Mr. Novak stated that when the new eTariff program is implemented, there will be three possible outcomes for NAESB standards:  no change to the WGQ existing standards will be required; what is required in eTariff will replace the existing WGQ standards for informational postings; or some of the existing WGQ standards will need to be modified.  The last of these possibilities is the likely outcome of the implementation of the eTariff program.  Ms. McQuade noted that the 2007 WGQ Annual Plan should include a provisional item on the FERC eTariff.
Ms. Chezar requested that the Board consider adopting a process to provide for implementation of standards based on the concept of best practices rather than based on FERC policy.  Mr. Boswell stated that the current NAESB process does not require a standard be based on FERC policy in order to be adopted.  Mr. Haynes requested Ms. Chezar to capture her ideas regarding best practices in terms of how NAESB would alter the current process and have it posted for consideration at a future Board meeting.
Wholesale Electric Directions:  Mr. Desselle stated that the WEQ leadership agreed to form a Task Force to review Ms. McQuade’s summary of the FERC NOPR issued May 19, 2006 under Docket No. RM05-25-000 and RM05-17-000 – “Preventing Undue Discrimination and Preference in Transmission Service.”  The Task Force will identify the items included in the NOPR that would require standards development efforts within NAESB and establish a work plan to address those items.  The OATT Reform Fact Sheet, and Review of Possible NAESB efforts can be found behind Tab 10, pages 89-109 of the Board Book).  The work plan will be filed in the form of comments to the FERC prior to the August 7, 2006 deadline.
The WEQ leadership is also going to form a named committee to review the WEQ segment and sub-segment structure to determine an appropriate response to the letter from the ISO/RTO Council (The letter can be found behind Tab 10, pages 115-123 of the Board Book).
The WEQ is also working jointly with NERC via the Joint Standards Development Process to develop business practices for ATC/AFC/TTC and CBM/TRM.

Funding and Membership Issues:  Ms. McQuade provided the presentation titled “Funding Standards Organizations” that was posted on the NAESB website subsequent to the meeting:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p5_funding%20methods.pdf.  Ms. McQuade stated that ninety-five percent of NAESB’s income comes from membership dues.  To date in 2006, NAESB has received $4,000 from the sale of standards.  NAESB also receives income through its certification program.  The NAESB Certification Program is set up to certify products, not individuals.  To date in 2006, NAESB has received $9,000 from certifications.  ANSI is a liaison for NAESB and industry participants by selling the NAESB standards.
Ms. McQuade noted that NAESB’s membership in other standards organizations costs more than the NAESB membership fee.  NAESB works to keep membership dues as low as possible and charges nominal fees for standards.  The NAESB Materials Order Form was included in the Board Book behind Tab 11 on page 135.

5.
Copyright Policy Review

Mr. Boswell presented a review of the NAESB Copyright Policy.  Mr. Boswell’s presentation can be found on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p6_copyright.pdf.  The NAESB Copyright Policy and List of Companies with Access to NAESB Standards Under the Copyright Policy as of June 15, 2006 is included behind Tab 12, pages 137-155, of the Board Book.
After the presentation, Ms. Chezar asked if a company’s law firm purchased the NAESB standards, if the company would be in compliance with the NAESB Copyright Policy.  Mr. Boswell stated that if a law firm purchases the NAESB standards, the law firm has the right to the standards, but does not have the ability to pass that right on to its clients.
Mr. Wells asked if an RRO wanted to access the NAESB standards if NAESB would grant a waiver to that organization in a way that has been done for several governmental agencies.  Mr. Boswell stated that the decision to grant waivers and the conditions for the waiver is up to the copyright owner.  Mr. Boswell suggested that an organization that is interested in a wavier should submit a request to the NAESB office.
6.
Board Business
Standards Adopted Since the March Board Meeting:  Ms. McQuade stated that the report on the standards adopted in 2006 can be found behind Tab 13, pages 157-159 of the Board Book.  The WGQ has adopted standards that address maintenance issues.  The Retail Quadrants have not adopted any new model business practices to date in 2006.  The WEQ has adopted modifications to the OASIS standards, TLR standards, and coordinate interchange standards.  The Recommendation for R06002 (Revised) (Modify the NAESB pre-split Version 0 TLR business practices to remain consistent with NERC IRO-006-1 pre-split TLR reliability standards (SPP regional difference for the inclusion of market flows) was adopted by the WEQ Executive Committee on May 9, 2006, but ratification has been held to wait on the approval of the complementary NERC reliability standards.
Filings with the FERC made since last report:  Ms. McQuade stated that NAESB has not submitted any filings with the FERC since the March 2006 Board meeting.  The list of FERC filings submitted to date in 2006 and the FERC filing proposed schedule is included behind Tab 14, pages 161-162, of the Board Book.
Reports from the Board Committees:

Resources Committee

The presentation for this agenda item was posted subsequent to the meeting on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p7_resources%20committee%20efforts.pdf.
Mr. Brown stated that the Resources Committee has conducted outreach to potential members in a number of ways.  The work of the Resources Committee has resulted in a net gain of five new members.  The Resources Committee meets regularly via conference call.  Mr. Brown stated that as the chair of the Resources Committee he will contact the vice-chairs of the Board to request they nominate at least two volunteers from each quadrant to joint the Resources Committee.  Mr. Brown requested that each Board member use the tools included in the presentations, the copyright report, the membership analysis, etc. to think of new potential NAESB members.  Mr. Brown added that there are open Board and Executive Committee seats in each quadrant.
The Resources Committee is going to draft an accomplishments letter that will include the achievements NAESB has made in the past year to send to potential members or members who choose not to renew their memberships.  This letter will provide a tool for making the case of why it makes sense to be a NAESB member.  Mr. Brown stated that NAESB participants should conduct an outreach to end users.

Retail Awareness Committee

The presentation for this agenda item was posted subsequent to the meeting on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p8_retail%20awareness%20committee%20efforts.pdf.

Ms. Teel stated that a letter to the state commissioners that highlighted the work of the Retail Quadrants was distributed via e-mail in early March.  A list of the state commissioners who received the letter can be found on pages 198-199 of the Board Book.
Retail Structure Review Committee

The presentation for this agenda item was posted subsequent to the meeting on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p9_retail%20structure%20review%20efforts.pdf.
Mr. Bourbonnais is the chair of the Retail Structure Review Committee (RSRC).  Mr. Bourbonnais stated that the is planning to conduct an outreach to the state commissioners and commission staff who attend the summer NARUC meeting in San Francisco, California.  The RSRC has completed similar efforts with the EEI and the AGA.  The RSRC is going to develop a list of talking points to be used when meeting with the state commissioners and commission staff.
Coordination Committee
The presentation for this agenda item was posted subsequent to the meeting on the NAESB website:  http://www.naesb.org/pdf2/bd062206p10_joint%20standards%20development.pdf. 
Mr. Desselle stated that the Coordination Committee worked with NERC to develop the Joint Standards Development Process.  NAESB and NERC have implemented the process to develop the standards for Request No. R05004 (Develop transmission service request and scheduling standards using TTC/ATC/AFC and CBM/TRM) and the complementary NERC SARs.  The Joint Standards Development Process and the supporting documents for the process were included in the Board Book behind Tab 10 on pages 124-132.
Executive Committee Report from Each Quadrant with vote on changes proposed:

Wholesale Gas Quadrant

Mr. Buccigross reviewed the modifications to the WGQ 2006 Annual Plan proposed by the WGQ Executive Committee on May 11, 2006.  The redlined Annual Plan is included on pages 203-206 of the Board Book.  The Executive Committee proposed modifications to the completion dates of several items, added a new Item 6A to develop a Frequently Answered Questions document for the Updated NAESB Base Contract for Sale and Purchase of Natural Gas, and added a few Provisional Items.

Wholesale Electric Quadrant

Ms. York reviewed the modifications to the WEQ 2006 Annual Plan proposed by the WEQ Executive Committee on May 9, 2006.  The redlined Annual Plan is included on pages 207-212 of the Board Book.  Among other changes, the WEQ Executive Committee proposed to add Item 3(a)(x) “Respond to issues in FERC Order No. 676 (Docket No. RM05-5-000) – NAESB WEQ Standards 001-9.7, (paragraph 51 of the order)”.
Retail Quadrants

Ms. Kiselewich reviewed the Retail Quadrants Joint 2006 Annual Plan included on pages 213-217 of the Board Book.
Mr. Desselle moved, seconded by Mr. Haynes to adopt the proposed modifications to the annual plans submitted by the Executive Committees.  The motion unanimously passed a simple majority vote.  [Vote 1].
Financial Report and Membership Report:  Next, Ms. McQuade provided the report on the NAESB membership.  The membership report was included on pages 219-231 of the Board Book.  She noted that there has been a net loss of two members since yearend of 2005.
Ms. Wishart provided the financial report.  Supporting documentation for the financial report can be found on pages 232-235 of the Board Book.  Ms. Wishart noted that the Year to Date April actual income (1,307,000) is 10,000 more than the Year to Date April Budget (1,297,000).  As of April, NAESB has net income of 29,000 over the budget for this point in the year.
Update on partnerships and Coordination with Other Groups:

Ms. McQuade highlighted the previous discussion of coordination with other groups, such as NERC, Sandia National Laboratories and the Department of Energy.
7.
Plan for upcoming September 21 Board Meeting in Houston
The next Board of Directors meeting is scheduled on September 21, 2005 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Central time.  The agenda and meeting materials will be distributed to the Board members prior to the meeting.
8. 
Old and New Business
There were no new business items raised.  There were no old business items raised.
9.
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned by consensus at 2:48 PM Central.
10.
Board Attendance

Wholesale Gas Quadrant Board Members
	Producers Segment
	attendance:
	Vote 1

	Jay Ellzey 
	Manager – Regulatory and Opco Support, ChevronTexaco Natural Gas
	In Person
	Support

	William T. Benham
	Vice President – Regulatory Affairs, BP Energy Company
	Absent
	

	Keith Sappenfield
	Regional Director – US Regulatory Affairs, EnCana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc.
	In Person
	Support

	Bill Hebenstreit
	Director of Contract Services - El Paso Exploration & Production Company
	In Person
	Support

	Pete Frost
	Director - Regulatory Affairs, ConocoPhillips Gas and Power Marketing
	Absent
	

	Pipeline Segment
	
	

	Terry McGill
	Executive Vice President, Enbridge Energy
	Absent
	

	Larry Smith
	Vice President Commercial Operations, Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company
	In Person
	Support

	Bill Grygar
	Vice President, Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line
	In Person
	Support

	Anne Bomar
	Vice President, Dominion
	Absent
	

	Richard Kruse
	Senior Vice President, Duke Energy Gas Transmission
	In Person
	Support

	Local Distribution Company (LDC) Segment
	
	

	Clifton Olson
	Vice President of Supply and Transmission, Energy East Corporation
	In Person
	Support

	Adrian Chapman
	Vice President, Regulatory Affairs & Energy Acquisition, Washington Gas 
	Phone
	

	Reed Horting
	Vice President, Gas Supply & Transportation, PECO Energy Co.

	Phone
	Support

	Mike Novak

	Asst. General Manager, National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation
	In Person
	Support

	Lee Stewart 
	Senior Vice President, Gas Transmission, Southern California Gas Company
	Absent
	

	End Users Segment
	
	

	Valerie Crockett
	Tennessee Valley Authority
	In Person
	Support

	Joe Stepenovitch
	
	In Person
	Support

	Jim Templeton
	Principal, Comprehensive Energy Services
	In Person
	Support

	Services Segment
	
	

	John Bretz
	Vice President - Gas Marketing, Anadarko  Energy Services Company
	In Person
	Support

	Michael Smith
	Vice President—Regulatory and Legislative Affairs, Constellation Energy Commodities Group 
	Absent
	

	Jim Buccigross
	Vice President Energy Industry Practice, Group 8760 LLC
	Phone
	Support


Retail Electric Quadrant Board Members
	Suppliers Segment
	Attendance:
	Vote 1

	Peter Kelly-Detwiler
	Director of Operations, Constellation NewEnergy
	Absent
	

	Richard Zelenko
	General Manager, Dominion Retail Inc.
	Absent
	

	Distributors Segment
	
	

	David Koogler
	Director – Regulation & Competition, Dominion Virginia Power (SERC NERC Region)
	In Person
	Support

	Bill Bourbonnais
	Vice President - Transmission, WPS Resources Corporation (MAIN NERC Region)
	In Person
	Support

	Ruth Kiselewich
	Director Special Projects and Supplier Services, Baltimore Gas & Electric Company (MAAC NERC Region)
	In Person
	Support

	Leonard Haynes
	Executive Vice President, Supply Technologies, Renewables, and Demand, Southern Company Services (SERC NERC Region)
	In Person
	Support

	End Users Segment
	
	

	Sonny Popowsky 
	Consumer Advocate, Pennsylvania Office of Consumer Advocate
	Absent
	

	Service Providers Segment
	
	

	Jim Minneman
	Director of Business Services, PPL Solutions LLC
	Absent
	

	J Cade Burks
	President, EC Power
	Absent
	


Wholesale Electric Quadrant Board Members
	Transmission Segment
	Subsegment:
	attendance:
	Vote 1

	Dan Klempel
	Director Transmission Regulatory Compliance, Basin Electric Power Cooperative
	Muni/Coop
	In Person
	Support

	W Terry Boston
	Executive Vice President – Transmission/Power Supply Group, Tennessee Valley Authority
	Fed/State/Prov.
	Phone
	Support

	John E. Lucas
	Manager, Transmission Services, Southern Company
	IOU
	In Person
	Support

	Michael Desselle
	Director Public Policy, American Electric Power
	IOU
	In Person
	Support

	Paul McCoy
	Managing Director & Chief Operating Officer, Trans-Elect
	ITC
	Absent
	

	Ken Wiley
	President and Chief Executive Officer, Florida Reliability Coordinating Council
	At-Large
	Absent
	

	Generation Segment
	
	
	

	Belinda Thornton
	Senior Manager – Real Time Trading, Tennessee Valley Authority
	Fed/State/Prov.
	In Person
	Support

	John J. Dellas
	Executive Manager, Electric Supply, Consumers Energy
	IOU
	Absent
	

	Charles W. Severance
	Manager – Supply & Wholesale Services, Wisconsin Public Service Corporation
	IOU
	Phone
	Support

	Michael Gildea
	Executive Director, Regulatory Affairs, Constellation Generation Group
	Merchant
	Phone
	Support

	Gloria Ogenyi
	Vice President Energy Policy, Conectiv Energy Supply, Inc.
	Merchant
	Absent
	

	Ron Mucci
	Senior Vice President Shared Services, Williams Power Company
	At-Large
	Phone
	Support

	Marketers/Brokers Segment
	
	
	

	Roy True
	Manager of RTO Market Development, ACES Power Marketing
	Muni/Coop
	In Person
	Support

	Jeff Ackerman
	Manager, Colorado River Storage Project Energy Management and Marketing Office, Western Area Power Administration
	Fed/State/Prov.
	In Person
	Support

	Michael Grim
	Director of Markets and Regulation, TXU Business Services
	Not IOU Affiliated
	Absent
	

	Joseph Hartsoe
	Vice President and Associate General Counsel, American Electric Power Service Corp.
	IOU
	Absent
	

	R. Scott Brown
	Vice President and Director, Exelon Generation Power Team
	IOU
	In Person
	Support

	Rick Smead
	Director, Navigant Consulting, Inc.
	At-Large
	Phone
	Support

	Distribution/Load Serving Entities (LSE) Segment
	
	
	

	Arthur G. Fusco
	Vice President and General Counsel, Central Electric Power Cooperative Inc.
	Muni/Coop
	Absent
	

	Barry R. Lawson
	Manager-Power Delivery, National Rural Electric Cooperative Association
	Muni/Coop
	Phone
	Support

	Mark Crosswhite
	Senior Vice President & General Counsel – Generation and Energy Marketing, Southern Company
	IOU
	Phone
	Support

	Frank Johnson
	Senior Vice President Electric Transmission and Distribution, Consumers Energy
	IOU
	Absent
	

	Bruce Ellsworth
	New York State Reliability Council
	At-Large
	In Person
	Support

	End Users Segment
	
	
	

	Carol Guthrie
	General Manager, Electric Market Strategies, ChevronTexaco Energy Research and Technology Company
	End Use (Self Generator)
	Absent
	

	John Reese
	Senior Policy Advisor & Director of the Office of Economic Development and Policy, New York State Department of Public Service
	Regulator
	Absent
	

	Jeanne Zaiontz
	Director, Regulatory Affairs, BP Energy Co.
	Large Industrial
	Absent
	

	John A. Anderson
	President and CEO, Electricity Consumers Resource Council (ELCON)
	Large Industrial
	Absent
	

	Kevin Burns
	Vice President Sales and Marketing, Open Access Technology International, Inc.
	At-Large
	Absent
	


Retail Gas Quadrant Board Members
	Suppliers Segment
	Attendance:
	Vote 1

	Kathy Fudali
	Manager, Contract Administration, Sprague Energy Corp.
	Absent
	

	Distributors Segment
	
	

	Craig White
	Chief Operating Officer, Philadelphia Gas Works
	Absent
	

	Glen R. Schwalbach
	Assistant Vice President Corporate Planning, Wisconsin Public Service Corporation
	Absent
	

	Mark T. Maassel
	President, Northern Indiana Public Service Company (NiSource, Inc.)
	Absent
	

	Ralph Cleveland
	Senior Vice President – Engineering and Operations, AGL Resources, Inc.
	In Person
	Support

	End Users Segment
	
	

	Service Providers Segment
	
	

	Leigh Spangler
	President, Latitude Technologies Inc.
	In Person
	Support

	Dave Darnell
	President & CEO, Systrends USA
	Phone
	Support

	Greg Lander
	Principal, Commerce Energy Group
	Absent
	


11.
Other Attendance
	 Name
	Organization
	Attendance

	Barbara Alexander
	State of Maine Public Advocate
	Phone

	Kathleen Barron
	FERC
	In Person

	Bill Blevins
	NERC
	In Person

	Bill Boswell
	NAESB
	In Person

	Kathryn Burch
	Duke Energy Gas Transmission
	In Person

	Christopher Burden
	Williams Gas Pipeline
	In Person

	Dolores Chezar
	KeySpan
	In Person

	John Ciza
	Southern Company Services
	In Person

	LaRita Cormier
	Riverside Reporting
	In Person

	Phil Cox
	AEP
	In Person

	Dale Davis
	Williams Gas Pipeline
	In Person

	Rhonda Denton
	BP Energy
	In Person

	Joel Dison
	Southern Company
	In Person

	Andy Dotterweich
	Consumers Energy Company
	Phone

	Mike Gent
	Summit Power
	In Person

	Mark Gracey
	Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company
	In Person

	Bill Griffith
	El Paso Natural Gas
	In Person

	Dona Gussow
	Florida Power and Light
	Phone

	Barry Huddleton
	Dynegy
	In Person

	Laura Kennedy
	NAESB
	In Person

	Iris King
	Dominion Transmission
	In Person

	DeDe Kirby
	NAESB
	In Person

	Lyn Maddox
	Oxadel Consulting
	Phone

	Marcy McCain
	Duke Energy Gas Transmission
	In Person

	Debbie McKeever
	TXU Electric Delivery
	In Person

	Rae McQuade
	NAESB
	In Person

	Randy Mills
	ChevronTexaco
	In Person

	Susan Munson
	ERCOT
	In Person

	Lou Oberski
	Dominion Resource Services, Inc.
	In Person

	Joelle Ogg
	Brunenkant & Cross, LLP
	In Person

	Marjorie Perlman
	Energy East
	Phone

	Phil Precht
	Baltimore Gas and Electric
	Phone

	Denise Rager
	NAESB
	In Person

	Bob Rosenthal
	Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
	Phone

	Lisa Simpkins
	Constellation Energy Commodities Group
	In Person

	Jennifer Teel
	EC Power
	In Person

	Veronica Thomason
	NAESB
	In Person

	Kim Van Pelt
	Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line
	In Person

	Dmitry Volkov
	University of Texas Center for Energy Economics
	In Person

	Tommy Weathersbee
	TXU Electric Delivery
	In Person

	Mike Wells
	WECC
	In Person

	Darla Wishart
	NAESB
	In Person

	Charles Yeung
	Southwest Power Pool
	Phone

	Kathy York
	Tennessee Valley Authority
	In Person

	Randy Young
	Gulf South Pipeline Company
	In Person


NAESB Board Meeting Draft Minutes – June 22, 2006

Page 1

